
P.O. Box 54283
Irvine, CA 92619-4283

Your Community Choice Aggregation Service with Orange County Power 
Authority will be ending. The transfer will occur automatically in April 2024 on 
your regular meter read date with no disruption to electric service. Southern 
California Edison will once again be the provider for both the electric generation 
and distribution service for your account.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR TIME AS AN ORANGE COUNTY 
POWER AUTHORITY CUSTOMER.  

Important 
changes to
your service
COMING IN APRIL 2024



This letter is to inform you that your Community Choice Aggregation Service (CCA Service) with 
Orange County Power Authority (OCPA) will be ending. Southern California Edison (SCE) will once 
again be the provider of both the electric generation and distribution service for your account.

On April 1, 2022, for commercial customers and October 1, 2022 for residential customers, OCPA became the 
default electricity supply provider for eligible customers located in the City of Huntington Beach. In May 2023, the 
City Council of the City of Huntington Beach voted to leave OCPA.  Beginning in April 2024,  Net Energy Metering 
(NEM) customers within the city will be switched to SCE bundled service. Our records indicate that you are 
participating in OCPA’s NEM Program. You do not have to take any action to be returned to SCE. The transfer will 
occur automatically in April 2024 on your regular meter read date with no disruption to electric service.    

•	 Prior to the transition, you will remain on your current rate schedule, subject to the rates and terms of SCE. 

•	 In the meantime, you should continue to receive and pay your bills as you normally would, which have always 
been processed by SCE.  

To facilitate your transition back to SCE Service, your OCPA account will be trued-up annually as of your April 
2024 regular meter read date based on OCPA’s Net Energy Metering Policy and any applicable generation-
related charges and NEM credits will return to being calculated as part of your SCE bill.

OCPA, the City of Huntington Beach, and SCE are working closely to ensure a smooth transition for OCPA 
customers to SCE bundled service.  

For questions regarding OCPA call (866) 262 - 7693. For questions regarding SCE call (800) 974 - 2356.


